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We are thrilled that our new member, Erma Ridge, has offered to host our next general membership meeting at her residence, the River Oaks Apartments at 3435 Westheimer (Houston 77027-5354). She has reserved Claremont Room, an elegant and comfortable meeting room, complete with small kitchen area and fireplace should one be desired, just inside the front door on your right. Some members had the opportunity to meet Erma at the recent BookWorms gathering at Lois Sutton’s home. Erma earned her undergraduate degree from Texas Tech and her graduate degree from Memphis State. She is an AAUW Life Member which means she has been committed to AAUW for over 50 years. She has been a MAL (member-at-large) for the last few years but decided she wanted to return to the energy and enthusiasm of face-to-face branch meetings. Erma is already making plans to attend the state convention in Dallas in April. Let’s make her feel welcome and show that we appreciate her efforts by marking your calendar to attend the membership meeting on March 8th.





 
Our speaker, Gabriela Flores Irwin, is the Director of Equity and Service Education at River Oaks Baptist School.  She brings a wealth of energy, enthusiasm, and experience to her professional goals of developing an equitable school community and educating our community regarding service opportunities through community outreach.  Gabriela received her B.A. and M.A. (in progress) from Rice and is also the Founder of the Office of Diversity and Equity. She worked at Episcopal High School for 14 years in the following capacities before joining the staff at ROBS: Spanish Instruction and Spanish Literature, Department Chair of Languages, Assistant to the Head for Multicultural Affairs, and 12th Grade Community Service.

Please help me welcome Gabriela on Saturday, March 8th.


Pop Quiz! 
When is the next BookWorms meeting? Where's the next general meeting? How do you register for the state convention? Find out this and more at www.aauwhouston.org. Pass it on! 
HOUSTON – WE HAVE A WEBSITE!

At the Greater Houston Area Interbranch Luncheon on January 19th, hosted by the Montgomery County Branch, our members AAUW Texas State Webmaster Margo Johnson and Website Revamp guru Debbie Campbell announced the new Houston Branch website www.aauwhouston.org. Please take some time and visit our new website and remember to thank Debbie and Margo for a job so well done!
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NOTE TO HOUSTON BRANCH MEMBERS FROM DEBBIE CAMPBELL:

Dear AAUW Houston Branch Members,

If you would like to receive updates via email from AAUW Texas, please visit www.aauwtexas.org and choose "sign up for AAUW Texas email." Roughly 2,000 women and men belong to AAUW branches throughout Texas. More information from the Texas State Board follows:

Dear AAUW Texas Branch Members: 

One of the goals that AAUW Texas set for itself was to enhance communications between State and membership. We have finally found a means to do this. We ask those AAUW Texas members to subscribe to our email service which we have contracted with AWeber Company to provide. This company has come well recommended to us and has guaranteed us that they have the best of spam control. Several of us who have tried it out also agree that we have not received spam. 

Why do we need this service? Our University Women Texas is only published three times a year and the Link published by AAUW Texas is published monthly but sent only to the branch presidents. There are many important things that come up which AAUW Texas believes its membership should be aware of on a timely basis.  

Hopefully, we will eventually be able to email the UWT to those members requesting it instead of mailing. This of course is would be in response to the rising postage costs. 

Please help AAUW Texas make our mission and vision successful and subscribe, today. 

Go to the State website http://www.aauwtexas.org and click on now sign-up for AAUW Texas e-mail. Help us keep you informed and in turn strengthen AAUW TX.  

Sincerely, 

The Texas State Board
___________________________________________________________
The Houston Branch was founded in 1937 and worked with the Red Cross during WWII.  The branch eventually grew to over 400 members by the 1970’s, providing educational scholarships to women and participating in significant and effective projects in the Houston community.  Come to meetings, get involved and discover the interesting details on the many ways this organization has made a big impact on our local civic and cultural scene.
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We meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 7:00 pm.
Refreshments provided.
Call Lois Sutton for location information (713) 862-8857 
Our remaining selections for 2007-08 are: 
March 12        Open Book Night – Each member will present a short review of a book of her choice. Read what you like and come tell us about it!
April  9
Eat, Pray, Love by Elizabeth Gilbert.  Jill Harmuth will review.

May 14
South: The Endurance Expedition, Ernest Schackleton, Fergus    

                                    Fleming, Frank Harley.  Debbie Campbell will review.




AAUW at Work on Voter Education - Make Informed Decisions during the 2008 Elections!
The 2008 elections may well be among the most critical contests in recent history, so it’s important to make educated choices when you head to the voting booth. AAUW’s website has many helpful resources available. You can review AAUW’s position papers, and you can find out how your members of Congress voted on issues important to women and girls by reading AAUW's Congressional Voting Record for the 110th Congress, First Session. AAUW's Woman-to-Woman Voter Turnout: A Manual for Community-Based Campaigns to Mobilize Women to Vote (2nd edition available in March) offers tips on how you and your branch can help more women get to the polls. Finally, learn how you can make a difference throughout this election year with AAUW’s voter education campaign. Help AAUW bring attention to issues that are important to women and girls! 

AAUW Announces New
Executive Director
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AAUW is pleased to welcome Linda D. Hallman as its new executive director. Hallman joins AAUW with a long history of executive-level association and foundation experience.  Most recently, she served as vice president of policy and government strategy, external and member relations, with the National Alliance for Health Information Technology (NAHIT) in Washington, D.C.

Highlights of Hallman’s extensive nonprofit experience include her work as executive director of the American Medical Women’s Association (AMWA) and AMWA Foundation and as president and chief executive officer of the American Horticultural Society (AHS). She also served for nine years in the United States Army as soprano soloist with the U.S. Army Band and Chorus at Fort Myer, Virginia. 

Hallman’s role as executive director of AAUW includes overseeing the Association, the AAUW Educational Foundation, and the AAUW Leadership and Training Institute. Hallman earned a master’s degree in organizational management from George Washington University and a bachelor’s degree in music education from Indiana University. She has acquired extensive continuing professional development and is affiliated with relevant organizations for professionals in the field, including ASAE & The Center for Association Leadership.
Go to the website to read more of her extensive history of service and advocacy.    www.aauw.org 
Houston Branch Officers
Karen McKibben Morris ~

President 

P.J. Missman ~ Donna Smith

Co-VP Membership

Secretary ~ 



Open

Pat Donnelly ~ 


Finance Officer

Pat Ross ~



Asst. Finance Officer (receiving all 





electronic communications)

Janet Richardson ~


Historian

Lois Sutton ~ 



BookWorms Reading Group

Karen McKibben Morris ~

Public Policy

Ingree Peterson ~


Educational Foundation

Pat Donnelly ~


LAF Legal Advocacy Fund

Karen McKibben Morris ~

International Affairs

Karen McKibben Morris ~

Newsletter
*** Our 2008-09 Nominating Committee Chair is Janet Richardson. Debbie Campbell and Helen Yang have agreed to serve on this committee.  We hope you will say yes if they contact you to serve your branch in the coming year.  Please let them know if you are willing to volunteer or want to suggest someone for a position.
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Debbie Campbell & Margo Johnson at the Greater Houston Area Interbranch Luncheon hosted by the Montgomery County branch in Spring on January 19, 2008.
An Open Invitation to members from the League of Women Voters:

Do we have opportunities for you today!  There are several ways you can be involved in voter empowerment in early March and we hope you can find a couple you’d like to volunteer for.  Two are associated with Primary Election Day, March 4th and the two are our usual call for volunteers to prepare envelopes for and to work at the March 5th Naturalization Ceremony.   Please take a hard look at your calendars and see if you can work on both days.

Opportunities for Tuesday, March 4th, 2008:

1. The League of Women Voters is staffing the KPRC Voter Hot Lines assisting voters find their polling places, their registration address and answering any number of other Election Day questions that arise.  Turnout at the Primary Elections is expected to be very high and that means there will be a great need for this kind of assistance.  This is a terrific way to help voters get to the polls!  There are three shifts each needing 25 volunteers.  The three shifts are 5:45a.m. – 11a.m., 11a.m. – 3:30p.m. and 3:30 – 7:30 p.m.  You will be answering phones at the station’s offices at 8181 Southwest Freeway.   No special skills are needed.  You are asked to wear a bright solid color top since the cameras will be broadcasting the volunteers from time to time throughout the day.  If you can help with a shift please email the LWV at lwv@lwvhouston.org.  Right now the shift needing the most volunteers is the early morning shift.  Early and late shifts might also be an opportunity to volunteer for those who work during the day.  Frequently employers are willing to give their staff some time off to work at polls and assist with voter education on Election Day.  I (Ann) worked this last year and had a really good time; busy and fun. 

2. The League is also answering phones at their offices, 2650 Fountainview, on a much lower-key basis.  You could volunteer for just an hour or so while the polls are open.  Shorter shifts, no cameras, no phone bank, just League volunteers answering the many calls that come our way on Election Day.  If you would like to put in an hour or two please contact Yolanda at lwv@lwvhouston.org or call her at 713-784-2923. 

Opportunities associated with the March 5th Naturalization Ceremony at M.O. Campbell, 1865 Aldine Bender Road, Houston.  

1. Currently we plan that on March 1st the Girl Scouts will prepare all 2,500 “new citizen packets.”  Yippee for the Scouts!  We should have all the packets ready for distribution at the Campbell Center on Wednesday morning.  If all goes well we will only need you to help put them into the hands of new citizens.  There is a chance that the Scouts may have to cancel.  If that happens I will need volunteers to stuff white envelopes on Friday, Feb. 29th.   Please, let me know if you might be free to prepare envelopes on the morning (10 a.m.) of Friday, Feb. 29th at MO Campbell.  I will let everyone know as soon as possible whether or not it will be necessary.  

2. As always, we need volunteers to work two shifts at the Wednesday, March 5th ceremony: 6:30a.m Distribution Team and 9:30 a.m. Collection Team.  

The Distribution Team begins work at 6:30 a.m. when the doors open, distributing the envelopes to the arriving citizen candidates.  We need 4 - 6 people to smile, congratulate arriving candidates, hand out envelopes and remind each one that they can become registered voters that day by filling in and returning their voter registration cards.  

 

The Collection Team checks in at 9:30 a.m.  This is the largest group of volunteers needed.  Their tasks are to collect completed VR applications as citizens leave the auditorium, checking them quickly for completeness and accuracy,  This team also gets called on to assist citizens fill out their forms, take pictures, answer questions, explain the voting process and anything else that comes up on the day.  With the Primary Election being on March 4th we can expect lots of questions about the system and what they can expect when it is their turn to vote later in the year.


Last month we registered the highest percentage of new citizens in our history, 87%.  We achieved this only because we had so many great volunteers on the ground to help and encourage.  We also had great support from the presiding Judge who stressed the importance of voting and the speaker who urged new citizens to register and vote.  These things all work together to encourage participants to take the time to fill out the application and turn it in.  The presence of our volunteers is critical however.  We hope you can find time to volunteer - even at this extremely busy time.

If you can work at either or both of these times please let us know by return email or with a phone call.  All of our telephone numbers are below and either of us will happily sign you up.

 

We all knew that Election Year would bring lots of opportunities to help and here are a few to begin with.  We are hoping that the phone bank options will interest some of you who can’t commit to working the Naturalization Ceremonies due to scheduling.  We are also hoping that we can continue to count on your usual enthusiastic support for the Wednesday, March 5th Ceremony.  We need you as much as ever so please give us an email or call and let us sign you up.

 

Linda Cohn & Ann Wood    Co-chairs, LWV- Voter Registration Program
Telephone:  Linda home: 281-866-7801   Ann home: 713-932-8233
                              cell:    713-898-7971          cell:     713-515-9662

Public Policy Corner


Karen McKibben Morris
A Further Look at Hate Crimes …..……………………
In the last edition of our newsletter, I reviewed the Local Law Enforcement Enhancement Act of 2003 (S. 966) which would strengthen the federal response to hate crimes. S. 966 currently has broad bipartisan congressional support with 48 co-sponsors in the Senate. Hate crimes are serious and well-documented problems but remain inadequately recognized and addressed. The American Association of University Women (AAUW) supports the Local Law Enforcement Enhancement Act of 2003 (S. 966). In 1968 Congress enacted a hate crimes prevention law (Title 18 U.S.C. §245) that covers violent crimes resulting in death or serious bodily injury. Crimes must be motivated by a person’s race, color, national origin, or religion and occur while the victim is engaged in a specified federally protected activity. AAUW believes that this important hate crimes prevention law must be extended to cover violent crimes motivated by sexual orientation, gender, or disability and must not be limited to victims engaged in federally protected activities.

Since my writing of that last column, hate crimes have continued to be reported in the news media.  I highlight several recent incidents here, the burning of two Islamic Centers: Blacksburg, Virginia, and Columbia, Tennessee.
BLACKSBURG, VA - Members of the Islamic Center of Blacksburg were stunned when they arrived at the building for prayers Saturday afternoon. Outside the building, a plastic shopping bag filled with burned copies of the Quran sat in front of the door. Blacksburg police say they do not have any leads on who left the burned religious books, but they are investigating the incident as a possible hate crime. On Tuesday afternoon, as a group of men gathered at the center, 20-year-old Idris Adjerid said he was disgusted about what happened to the sacred books. Adjerid said he has attended the center since 1997 and nothing like this has ever happened before. He said an e-mail is being circulated among Muslims in the New River Valley discussing the incident and how they should react to it. "People are just very disappointed," he said. Blacksburg police Lt. Donnie Goodman said he reported the incident to the Virginia State Police, which compiles hate crime statistics, but he also said the department is not sure whether the Quran burning is a hate crime or not. To be considered a hate crime, Goodman said police must be able to show that the act was meant to intimidate or harass. He said police are trying to find out if that is the case here. Laila Al-Qatami, a spokeswoman for the American-Arab Anti Discrimination Committee in Washington, D.C., on Wednesday questioned how police could consider the act anything other than a hate crime. "Let's face it, books don't burn themselves and end up outside of a mosque. It's a willful act," she said. Al-Qatami said hate crimes against Muslims have increased steadily since 9/11 and spike whenever a national anti-Muslim act is covered by the media. She said recent reports of Quran desecration have set off copy-cat acts across the country. 

"We have seen similar things where rocks are thrown through windows, graffiti is sprayed on walls and prayers are disrupted. We see this both in large cities and small towns," she said. 

Al-Qatami said the best way police can help stop hate crimes against Muslims is to treat all religions equally. "I think if someone burned pages from the Bible there would be a certain reaction. This should be the same across the board." Goodman said that is exactly how Blacksburg police are treating this case. "I've got two detectives working on this. We are trying to do everything we can to get some leads to help us find a conclusion to this," he said. John Harrison, a law professor at the University of Virginia, said defining an act as a hate crime is not as easy as people outside law enforcement might imagine. For example, if a person is assaulted, it is a crime. If that crime is motivated by race, religion or ethnic origin it becomes a hate crime, which carries a greater penalty. If it is unclear whether or not the act is a crime - as could be the case in dropping off burned copies of the Quran in front of a building - Harrison said police have to show that the act was done to intimidate or harass an individual or group because of their race, religion or national origin. 

Columbia, Tennessee:

This disturbing event happened just a week or so ago. The tiny Islamic Center which served only 25 families was burned down. Enough graffiti (swastikas and white-power hate messages) was left visible to identify the fire as a hate crime.  The ATF, FBI, Tennessee fire department and explosions investigators were headquartered across from City Hall for the immediate days following. Several area Christian churches and Jewish synagogues convened their memberships and both financial donations and offers to help in rebuilding began to flow. This 

little group has been meeting at the same place for almost 10 years with no problems and in fact, most residents never even knew what the building was used for.

The following statement was issued by the Islamic Center of Nashville in response to the burning of a mosque in Columbia, Tenn., on Saturday:

The Muslim Community of Greater Nashville and Middle TN expresses their deep sadness and sorrow over the burning of the Islamic Center of Columbia, TN, which took place in the early hours of Saturday morning, February the 9th. Attacks on places of worship, the use of Swastikas and statements such as "White Power" and "We Run the World," which were painted on the walls of the mosque, are considered a federal offense and promote racism. The Muslim community would like to extend its sincere thanks and appreciation to the local community, Churches and the Jewish Federation of Nashville for the overwhelming support, and to the local authorities for their swiftness and professionalism in dealing with this hate crime. The burning of the mosque in Columbia was a direct result of hate and ignorance and much work is needed in the area of education to promote awareness and religious tolerance. We invite the local community and people of all faiths to join us in prayer on site on Saturday Feb. 16th at 1 p.m., at 1317 S. Main St, Columbia, TN 38401.

The incidence of hate crimes continues to increase, according to the FBI Uniform Crime Reports. The most recent report showed that reported hate crimes have continued to rise and, from 2000 to 2001, increased 20.7 percent. In light of the dramatic increase in hate crime violence against Arab Americans since Sept. 11 and the increase in hate crimes generally, AAUW believes Congress must pass hate crimes legislation that protects all Americans. 
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Legacy of Leadership




Public Policy State Chairperson Georgia Kidwell sends the following from the Texas Freedom Network…
Today we learned that the far-right faction controlling the State Board of Education wants to torpedo new language arts curriculum standards that took teachers and education experts two years to develop. The Texas Education Agency has even been paying a consulting firm $85,000 to help develop those new standards, which govern what more than 4.5 million children learn in Texas public schools.

The Dallas Morning News is reporting that the State Board of Education’s chairman, Don McLeroy, wants to throw away that money and all of the hard work put in by Texas teachers and education experts. McLeroy is instead promoting an alternative curriculum – one developed more than 10 years ago by a far-right activist more interested in promoting the religious right’s agenda in public schools than making sure Texas schoolchildren get a sound education.

That activist, education gadfly Donna Garner, has promoted her alternative curriculum ever since the state board and then-Gov. George Bush’s education commissioner rejected it in 1997. Now McLeroy and other far-right members who control the state board have breathed new life into Garner’s efforts.

In e-mails to supporters, Garner suggests that her standards are the solution to a host of ills in public schools. She is particularly critical of the use of “multicultural authors” in classes, contemporary literature that she deems as inappropriate, and a perceived promotion of the “gay lifestyle.” Her proposed standards even include specific reading lists – lists that would allow the state board to censor the works of any authors the religious right doesn’t like.

Even though education experts and the board have spent two years working on the revision of the language arts curriculum, McLeroy sent Garner’s alternative to board members just a few days ago! That last-minute surprise prevents parents, teachers and even board members from giving the 100+ pages in the document the thorough review it should get. This is a classic bait-and-switch tactic the religious right has used often in the past.

AAUW TAKE ACTION!

Contact your state board member TODAY and voice your opposition to wasting taxpayer dollars and all of the work Texas teachers and experts put into revising the language arts curriculum standards. Tell your board member that you oppose Donna Garner’s alternative document, which no one has had a fair chance to review and critique.

Urge Your State Board Member to Support Strong Standards Developed by Teachers and Experts.

District 4 – Houston


    

Lawrence A. Allen, Jr.
713 433-4643
713 556-7243 (FAX)

District 6 - Spring
Terri Leo
281-251-0176
281-257-0836
281 257-0836 (FAX) call first

Make our 100th year a banner year for gifts to EF & LAF – Convention News
What better way to celebrate 100 years of AAUW in Texas than with a record year of giving to the Educational Foundation (EF) and Legal Advocacy Fund (LAF)!  Two statewide raffles will be promoted between now and the Biennial Convention in Dallas, April 25-27, 2008 to help branches boost their giving levels.  

A beautiful quilt made and donated by AAUW TX LAF Vice President, Marietta Hostak, will be raffled for the LAF. The 54x54 inch quilt has an American Heritage design in the center, surrounded by colorful and varied starburst squares. The quilt is machine pieced, appliquéd and quilted with a sleeve for hanging. Two roundtrip tickets on Southwest Airlines have been donated by SWA for the Educational Foundation raffle. 


Branches are encouraged to print out and sell the $5 raffle tickets (or 5 for $20) to branch members and friends in the community.  The money collected by branches and turned in at the convention will be credited to branch giving.  Each branch may specify EF funds collected to a named fellowship, such as the Barbara Jordan Fellowship, which the state hopes to complete this year, according to AAUW TX EF Vice President Mary DuBoise.

Raffle tickets will also be sold at the Convention.  The winners of each item will be drawn and announced on the last day of the statewide gathering.  Persons do not have to be present to win.

“We hope that many people will buy chances on both items, as all the money goes to advance opportunities for women’s equity throughout the world,”  said AAUW Texas president Linda Conger.



           LAF  QUILT  RAFFLE



LAF  QUILT  RAFFLE
                         April 27, 2008





April 27, 2008
       


 

AAUW: Celebrating 100 years in Texas 


AAUW: Celebrating 100 years in Texas  
Name _________________________


    Name ______________________
Address _______________________                                   Address _____________________

______________________________


    ____________________________
Phone _________________________                                  Phone ______________________

Branch ________________________                                  Branch ______________________

    EF  SWA TICKETS  RAFFLE


    EF SWA TICKETS RAFFLE

Name _________________________


    Name ____________________________

Address _______________________                                   Address ___________________________

______________________________


    __________________________________
Phone _________________________                                  Phone ____________________________
Branch ________________________                                  Branch ____________________________

For information on the Texas State AAUW Convention in Dallas, April 25-27, go to www.aauwtexas.org
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AAUW is a powerful advocate and visible leader for gender equity and education through research, philanthropy, and measurable change in critical areas           impacting the lives of women and girls.

































































Return Address:


523 W. 33rd Street


Houston, TX  77018





Topic:  Diversity and Inclusion in


             Public Schools





Speaker:  Gabriela Flores Irwin, 


Director of Equity & Service Education 


River Oaks Baptist School








General Membership Meeting Dates


Mark Your Calendars!





Saturday, March 8, 2008	10:00 AM – Noon


Speaker on Diversity/Inclusion in Public Schools





Saturday, May 17, 2008 	10:00 AM – 12:30 PM


Annual meeting / speaker on Friendship Force / election of officers / plan for 2009 / lunch provided





Location:  River Oaks Apts.           3435 Westheimer


                  just west of Buffalo Speedway       Houston, 77007








Contact your branch Nominating Committee if you have questions about the responsibilities of any position.


Janet (713) 774-0694, Debbie (713) 667-2645, or Helen Yicheng Want (713) 838-7622








“� HYPERLINK "http://thinkexist.com/quotation/the_more_that_you_read-the_more_things_you_will/255014.html" �The more that you read, the more things you will know. The more that you learn, the more places you'll go.�”


~ Dr. Seuss

















Karen McKibben Morris 


AAUW Houston


523 W. 33rd Street


Houston, Texas  77018
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Margo Johnson, Janet Richardson, Terry Whaley, & Helen Yicheng Wang Attend the Greater Houston Area Interbranch Luncheon January 19, 2008   (Debbie Campbell behind the camera)











�














February 2008





District 8 – The Woodlands�Barbara Cargill�281 465-8095 ��District 10 - Richmond�Cynthia Noland Dunbar�Cynthia@CynthiaDunbar.com�281-380-3395�281-341-5577 (office)�
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